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ACTION REQUESTED:
Communication from the City Manager and Director of Public Works with a Request for the Following: (Council
District 2)

A. APPROVE the LOW BID from OTTO BAUM COMPANY, INC. in the Amount of $1,323,000.00
and APPROVE a CONTRACT for the NATIVE PLANTS AND ACCESSIBLE ENTRANCE
PROJECT at the Public Works Facility, with an Additional Authorization of $132,000.00 (10%) for
Contingencies, for a Total Contract Award of $1,455,000.00; and,

B. ADOPT an ORDINANCE Amending the City of Peoria 2023 REVISED ANNUAL BUDGET to
Allocate $640,000.00 from the Stormwater Utility Fund Balance for the NATIVE PLANTS AND
ACCESSIBLE ENTRANCE PROJECT at the Public Works Facility. (Requires 2/3 Vote of Corporate
Authorities - 8 Votes)

BACKGROUND: In order to reduce the maintenance cost of mowing and to improve infiltration, the turf grass
areas at the Public Works Facility will be converted to Native Prairie Plants. The project also includes a 3-to-5-
year maintenance plan to help the prairie plants get established and a walking path. In addition, the project
includes the upgrade of the main entrance of the facility to meet Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA)
requirements.

The plans and specifications were prepared by Midwest Engineering. The Advertisement for Bids for this
project was published in the Peoria Journal Star and on the City’s website. Public Works opened Bids on
February 23, 2023, with 3 bids received.

Contractor Total Bid
Otto Baum Company, Inc.     $1,323,000.00
Illinois Civil Contractors, Inc.     $1,375,245.11
Stark Excavating, Inc.                            $1,360,700.00

Engineer’s Estimate                   $913,586.30

Otto Baum Company, Inc. is a local business that has successfully performed work for the city in the past.

The subcontractor utilization statement submitted by Otto Baum proposes that the company will be utilizing
Central Landscaping (WBE), JD Traffic (WBE), Kelley Iron Works (WBE), Central IL Consulting (WBE), and
Millennia Professional Services (MBE). The M/WBE work to be subcontracted amounts to 27.25% (5% goal)
for WBE and 0.83% (10% goal) for MBE of the contract bid. Otto Baum completed the Waiver Request and
provided documentation of their efforts to engage M/WBE contractors.

Documentation was reviewed and approved by the Chief Diversity and Inclusion Officer.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  The project is Budgeted in the Community Investment Plan as Project Number S2210
and A1912
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NEIGHBORHOOD CONCERNS:  N/A

IMPACT IF APPROVED: There will great benefits to the environment by improving infiltration using green
infrastructure practices.  This project will show green infrastructure best practices that will serve as education
for the public.

IMPACT IF DENIED: The great benefits to the environment by improving infiltration using green infrastructure
practices will not be achieved.

ALTERNATIVES: N/A

EEO CERTIFICATION NUMBER: 00073-130930

WHICH OF THE GOALS IDENTIFIED IN THE COUNCIL’S 2017 - 2032 STRATEGIC PLAN DOES THIS
RECOMMENDATION ADVANCE?

1. Beautiful Peoria

2. Grow Peoria

3. Choose an item.

WHICH CRITICAL SUCCESS FACTOR(S) FROM THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN DOES THIS
RECOMMENDATION IMPLEMENT?

1. Support sustainability.

2. Invest in our infrastructure and transportation.

3. Have an efficient government.

DEPARTMENT: Public Works
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